
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PARK COMMISSIONERS OF MILL CREEK 
METROPARKS  

 
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks was held on Monday, 
January 8, 2024.  
 
The meeting opened at 6:00 p.m., with recitation of The Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Lee Frey, Board President welcomed staff and guests.   
 
Roll Call was as follows: 
 
  Germaine Bennett;  Present 
  Lee Frey;   Present  
  Tom Frost,   Absent 
  Jeff Harvey;   Present 
  Paul Olivier;  Present 
 
Lee Frey moved to exit regular session and go into executive session at 6:00 pm for the purpose of to 
consider the appointment, employment, discipline, or compensation of public employees and to discuss 
with legal counsel pending or imminent court action.  The motion was seconded by Germaine Bennett 
after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Voting Aye:  Bennet, Frey, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Lee Frey moved to exit executive session and enter regular session at 6:46 pm.  The motion was 
seconded by Jeff Harvey after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as 
follows: 
 

Voting Aye:  Bennet, Frey, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
The Board was presented with the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of December 11, 2023.  Lee Frey 
accepted the minutes into the record as written.   
 
Nick Morchak, Finance Director/Treasurer presented the Department Report for Finance and requested 
that disbursements #91655 - #91773 for a total of $983,403.81, be approved. Lee Frey moved, at the 
request of the Finance Director, that the funds having been certified as on hand and duly appropriated, 
that disbursements #91655 - #91773 for a total of $983,403.81, be approved. The motion was seconded 
by Paul Olivier after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Nick Morchak, Finance Director/Treasurer presented the Quarterly Credit Card Report for the fourth 
quarter of 2023.  No Board action was needed. 
 
Aaron Young, Executive Director along with Nick Derico, Natural Resources Manager acknowledged 
Emily Heino for the work she performed as a Scout in the construction of a new kiosk at Lanterman’s Mill 
Parking Lot. 
 
Randy Campana, Chief of Police presented the annual Law Enforcement Assistance Fund Report for the 
year 2023.  No Board action was needed. 
 



Megan Hanley, HR & Administrative Services Director presented and requested approval of Resolution 
R-24-01 Salary Reduction Pick Up Plan.  Lee Frey moved at the request of the HR & Administrative 
Services Director that Resolution R-24-01 Salary Reduction Pick Up Plan be approved.  The motion was 
seconded by Germaine Bennett, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted 
as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier   

Voting Nay:   None 
 
 

 
 



 
 
Megan Hanley, HR & Administrative Services Director presented and requested approval of the 2024 
Employee Pass.  Lee Frey moved at the request of the HR & Administrative Services Director that 2024 
Employee Pass be approved.  The motion was seconded by Paul Olivier, after discussion, the roll being 
called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier   

Voting Nay:   None 
 
Aaron Young, Executive Director presented and requested approval of Resolution R-24-02 
Acknowledgement of Grants, Donations, or Trusts for the period of October 1, 2023 to December 31, 
2023.  Lee Frey moved at the request of the Executive Director that Resolution R-24-02 
Acknowledgement of Grants, Donations, or Trusts for the period of October 1, 2023 to December 31, 
2023 be approved.  The motion was seconded by Jeff Harvey, after discussion, the roll being called upon 
its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier   

Voting Nay:   None 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 
 
Justin Rogers, Planning and Operations Director presented the planned 2024 Capital Improvements 
Presentation. All presented projects are included in the proposed 2024 Permanent Budget. 
 
Nick Morchak, Finance Director presented and requested approval of the 2024 Permanent Budget.  Nick 
summarized the details and accounts associated with the Budget.  Lee Frey moved at the request of the 
Finance Director that the 2024 Permanent Budget be approved.  The motion was seconded by Paul 
Olivier, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier   

Voting Nay:   None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Brian Tolnar, Director of Golf & Recreation presented and requested approval of the following Special 
Events: 

1. Golf Outings: 
a. The Greatest Golfer of the Valley on 08-09-24 
b. Chaney High School Alumni Outing on 08-17-24 
c. Pat Ginnetti Golf Outing on 08-19-24 

2. Races: 
a. The Get Up Stand Up Foundation Annual 5k Race on 04-13-24 @ Wick & MCP 

3. Request to Collect Funds 
a. Night at the Races by Glacier Sports, Inc on 03-09-24 @ FRG 

Lee Frey moved at the request of the Director of Golf & Recreation that the special events be approved.  
The motion was seconded by Germaine Bennett, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, 
the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier   

Voting Nay:   None 
 
Chris Litton, Development Director presented the MetroParks Foundation deposit report for the period of 
December 1-31, 2023, at a total of $15,725.00.   Lee Frey moved at the request of the Director of 
Development to accept the deposit report for the period of December 1-31, 2023, at a total of $15,725.00.  
The motion was seconded by Jeff Harvey, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the 
vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Harvey, Olivier   

Voting Nay:   None 
 
Public Comments to the Board: (see sign-in sheet)  

• Kathy Maine asked for Mr. Young’s attention and asked why is he killing all of the deer.  She 
continued that Aaron Young is doing a good job of landscaping and if he grew up in Youngstown 
he would have a different heart.  The Park is not a golf course, it is a Park. 



• Lana Van Auker read a prepared statement about animal abuse and the deer management 
activities being undertaken by the Park.  Poison is being used on the course.  Contraception 
works for a deer management option as it does in other location.  Culling is brutal killing. 

• Mike Drabison made a statement on the number of deer that were killed and asked how much 
was paid for the service.  Mike asked why ODOW only gave 38 permits to the Park for harvesting 
deer.  Mike asked how many deer were harvested as part of the program.  Mike mentioned a 
comment he claims Aaron made on the MLO Bros. regarding all deer must go as part of the 
program. 

• Jerry Serbel stated that he lives on Bears Den next to the Park.  He stated that the trees are dead 
and the deer are gone.  He states that the deer are beautiful and that they helped him through a 
health issue.  He stated that he drove through the Park and didn’t see any deer.  He claims to 
have to repeat himself because they don’t have any facts.  The taxpayers pay for the Park.  The 
signs that warn of archery hunting are inappropriate. 

• Lisa Bond stated that she saw the photographs that Lana brought, and they are horrific.  She 
questioned the $350,000 that was budgeted for Annual Drive Improvements.  She questioned 
why the work on East Glacier was not prioritized.  Justin Rogers offered a summary of the work 
that was done in 2023. 

• Rick Maine stated that the number of deer that were harvested came from the Vindicator.  The 
total harvested number of deer of 205 are much less than the 387 deer per square mile.  He 
questions the number of deer per square mile as reported.  He believes that the Park needed the 
support of the public to start the management plan.  He questions the individual from ODOW who 
stated there are only 47 deer per square mile.  He believes the use of eminent domain on a bike 
trail is a waste of his taxpayers’ dollars.  He believes that we should work with the McGuffey 
Historical Society. 

 
Commissioner Comments: 

• Lee provided the following written summary on the benefits of wetlands for the record: 
 
 
 



 
 
 

• Paul thanked the Staff for the national recognition of Fellows Riverside Garden. 
• Lee adjourned the meeting after several verbal interruptions from the public. 

 
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 12, 2024, at 6:00 p.m., in McMahon Hall at the 
MetroParks Farm. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:40 p.m. 
 
 
             
Presiding Officer     Secretary 


